OMS AGM March 2023 SECRETARY'S REPORT

It has been a pleasure to be involved in operating the "engine room" of the Society during more settled and "normal" times (if there is any more such a thing!)

Agenda's have been produced, Minutes written and time deadlines noted for those involved in the various jobs the Society does.

It has been a pleasure to work with the committed team that forms the Committee and I especially single out our Chairman John Clayton, who has led us brilliantly through hybrid meetings and maintained an excellent dialogue with the School. The latter task has been made easier perhaps because he represents the Society on the Governing Body and is thus close to the "action"

I look forward to the coming year and the 450th Celebrations. Plans for this are already in place and have been reported elsewhere. Doubtless other initiatives will fall into our lap as the next few months progress!

Richard Ratcliffe 1956 – 1964 Hon Secretary